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Dear CHS Families,

It’s hard to believe that Quarter 1 is over and we are halfway 

through first semester! Report cards will be mailed home by the 

beginning of next week. Please do not hesitate to reach out to your 

student’s teacher(s) or school counselor if you have any questions 

or concerns about their academic progress.

The district technology department will be doing work upgrading 

PowerSchool from Friday, November 19 through Wednesday, 

November 24. Powerschool will be unavailable during this time. 

Thank you for your patience. 

Lastly, Colchester High School is accredited through the New 

England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC).  Part of the 

accreditation process is to get feedback from families, faculty, and 

students about your experience with CHS. Please take a few 

minutes to complete the Family Survey. You can find more 

information about NEASC on the next page.

As always, please do not hesitate to 

reach out to us with any questions!

Warmly,

Heather Baron

Principal

 

https://surveys.neasc.org/s3/NEASC-CPS-Family-Survey-2024?id=13


NEASC
Dear Colchester High School Students and Families, 

Colchester High School is accredited by the New England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC).  

The NEASC process includes: “self-reflection, peer review, school improvement, and monitoring to ensure 

all students experience a high quality education.” George Edwards, Director of NEASC states, “‘Accredited 

public schools are dynamic learning communities where teachers, administrators, staff, students, and 

parents are committed to the ongoing pursuit of the highest quality education.”

As part of the accreditation process, CHS is completing a Self Reflection. Students, families, and faculty 

members will complete surveys designed to provide our school with important feedback on our work. In 

order to deliver great teaching and learning, it is important for CHS to collect student and family 

feedback.  We hope to learn more about what is working well for our students and identify areas for 

growth and improvement. Students will have an opportunity to complete the survey during Homebase 

on Friday, Nov. 12. Students not present on the day the survey is given or students not enrolled in a 

Homebase, can access the survey through the link we will email them on Friday, Nov. 12.

Parents/guardians will also be surveyed. We ask that every family complete one survey. You do not 

need to complete multiple surveys if you have more than one student in the school. The survey can be 

completed on a computer, tablet, or phone. You do need to complete the survey in one sitting as your 

answers will not save until you hit submit. 

Family Survey: https://surveys.neasc.org/s3/NEASC-CPS-Family-Survey-2024?id=13

The family survey is available in multiple languages. Please use the drop down 

menu on the top right of the screen to select the language. If you would like 

access in a language other than what NEASC provides, please 

email katie.lenox@colchestersd.org.  

Thank you very much for your support in this valuable process.  Your student can also speak with their 

homebase advisor with any questions.

Sincerely,

Heather Baron, Chad DeMagistris, Emma Morrissey, Katie Lenox

NEASC Steering Committee

NEASC

https://surveys.neasc.org/s3/NEASC-CPS-Family-Survey-2024?id=13
mailto:katie.lenox@colchestersd.org


Dear families,

Having the hustle and bustle of all our students together again has brought a new energy to 
CHS. We had lofty goals for our drive last year during the pandemic and we far exceeded 
them, thank you to our generous community. CHS cares is thrilled to have all hands on deck this 
year to support giving back to our community. 

This year CHS Cares will organize “Giving Thanks” baskets to honor all that we are grateful for 
and to give back to those who may need a little extra.  We will again be partnering with 
Colchester Shaw's along with other local businesses to sponsor a food drive for 27 families in 
our community.  There are a variety of ways that you can help.

During the month of November, have your child bring in canned goods and non perishable items 
and place them in the designated boxes in their Humanities class. The last day for donations is 
Thursday 11/18.  We will be organizing and delivering the boxes on Friday afternoon 11/19.

Some suggestions include: canned vegetables, canned pie filling, cranberries, rice, stuffing, 
potatoes, gravy, etc.  We also encourage items such as pasta, cereal, peanut butter, tuna, baby 
food, and soups. Consider even looking in your own cupboards for an extra box of mac and 
cheese or soup to donate!  Every little bit helps.  We are happy to accept cash or check 
donations made out to CHS but items would be the most helpful due to concerns around items 
being stocked.

If your company does matching donations, we are a non-profit and can help make that happen.

We are planning to utilize a similar format to last year for deliveries.  We will need some 
volunteers to help get them where they are needed throughout Colchester.  If you would be 
willing to make a delivery of the boxes of food with the directions on where to deliver it, we 
could use your help. We will be delivering on Friday 11/19/2021 leaving CHS between 3-4:30.  We will 
have directions to the homes and keep them in similar areas.  Sign up here!

Thank you for your continued support of this worthwhile project!
Questions?  Contact Kerry Shearman at 264-5732 or kerry.shearman@colchestersd.org

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D48AAAF2FA6FDC25-giving


Happenings   Around   CHS...
Students in Viva Cultures of the Spanish 
Speaking World have been busy engaging in a variety of 
cultural activities including identity mask making and a corn 
vs flour tortilla battle.  The course aims to introduce students 
to art, music, food, crafts and culture from Hispanic countries 
and allow them to explore through hands-on learning 
opportunities!

Check out the Altar and Ofrendas (offerings) for Día 
de Los Muertos (Day of the Dead) created by CHS 

Library Assistant, Cindy Barnes.  This display will be 
visited by our World Languages students and our ELL 

students. Altars are an important part of Día de los 
Muertos, a festival rooted in Aztec beliefs.  Día de 

Los Muertos (November 2) is widely celebrated 
throughout Mexico and in other Latin American 
communities, including in the USA.  Celebrants 

enjoy the opportunities to connect with the spirits 
of loved ones who have passed. 

This is one of a number of displays Ms. Barnes has 
created this year.  Others include the history of 

Halloween, Banned Book Week, and Spirit Week 
“We Read Blue and Green.” 

En la biblioteca / In the library



On the four early 
release days listed 
above students are 
released at 12:10 PM.  
The bus situation for 
tech students will be 
as follows.

Essex Tech bus will 
bring the students 
back to CHS at 2:30 
and they are 
responsible for finding 
their own ride home. 

BTC Morning students 
will return to CHS 
around 12:15 to catch 
buses home from 
CHS.

BTC Afternoon 
students will be 
brought to CHS at 
2:40 in the afternoon 
as usual and will be 
responsible for finding 
their own ride home.

Early Release 2O21-2O22
Wednesday, September 29th, 2021
Wednesday, December 8th, 2021
Wednesday, February 2nd, 2022

Wednesday, April 6th, 2022



The SAT Registration 
Calendar 2021-22

Students can register at sat.org/register.
The late registration deadlines above are for paper registration.
Online and phone late deadlines are listed at sat.org/register.

National Test Dates in the U.S.
www.act.org for Additional Information

SAT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline

August 28, 2021 July 30, 2021 August 17, 2021

October 2, 2021 September 3, 2021 September 21, 2021

November 6, 2021 October 8, 2021 October 26, 2021

December 4, 2021 November 4, 2021 November 23, 2021

March 12, 2022 February 11, 2022 March 1, 2022

May 7, 2022 April 8, 2022 April 26, 2022

June 4, 2022 May 5, 2022 May 25, 2022

ACT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline

September 11, 2021 August 6, 2021 August 20, 2021

October 23, 2021 September 17, 2021 October 1, 2021

December 11, 2021 November 5, 2021 November 19, 2021

February 12, 2022 January 7, 2022 January 21, 2022

April 2, 2022 February 25, 2022 March 11, 2022

June 11, 2022 May 6, 2022 May 20, 2022

July 16, 2022 June 17, 2022 June 24, 2022

http://www.act.org


Colchester Theatre 
Company Presents Puffs!

November 11-13 at 7:00, Colchester High School Theatre 
Company presents Puffs! Or Seven Increasingly Eventful Years 
at a Certain School of Magic and Magic. Students have been 

working hard to bring this quirkily magical comedy to life. You 
may be familiar with a certain fantastical story about a 

bespectacled boy wizard and his journey fighting the evil that 
threatens the wizard school he attends. Puffs is not that story; 

it is an ode to the outcasts, to the side-characters who were 
there the whole time and you may have overlooked. Tickets to 
see the performance are $10 at the door. We hope to see you 
there as we welcome live theatre back into our community!

Tips from the Health 
Office

Wellness tips for a healthier you:

1. Eat nutritious foods
2. Drink water regularly
3. Be active
4. Get plenty of sleep
5. Maintain good personal hygiene
6. Get outside
7. Check in with your doctor regularly
8. Stay home and rest when you are sick
9. Manage your stress 

10. Give your brain a break by meditating or puting the 
electronics down

11. Stay up to date in vaccines
12. Reach out to someone you trust when you need help

If you have any questions about these tips or would like more 
information, stop by the health office.
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KRISPY KREMES ARE 
BACK!!!

Make a $10 donation to 
FCM and get a box of 

donuts!

CAN YOU HELP US RAISE SOME 
DOUGH?

Friends of Colchester Music Krispy 
Kreme Doughnut Fundraiser

Donut delivery date: Thursday, November 
11th

Orders due to school by Friday, November 
4th

All orders will be electronic and pickups 
will be at Bayside Park in the pavilion. 

IF WE ARE UNABLE TO GET THE DONUTS 
FROM CANADA DUE TO COVID, PLEASE 
UNDERSTAND THERE WILL BE NO 
REFUNDS!

Please use this order form to order and 
links are in it for payment.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIp
QLSeHCQUJWUnt2dwvLLCp6slzreazBTRNw
NMVTOfNzv-gfVRR7w/viewform?usp=sf_li
nk

Any questions email 
friendsofcolchester
music@gmail.com

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHCQUJWUnt2dwvLLCp6slzreazBTRNwNMVTOfNzv-gfVRR7w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHCQUJWUnt2dwvLLCp6slzreazBTRNwNMVTOfNzv-gfVRR7w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHCQUJWUnt2dwvLLCp6slzreazBTRNwNMVTOfNzv-gfVRR7w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHCQUJWUnt2dwvLLCp6slzreazBTRNwNMVTOfNzv-gfVRR7w/viewform?usp=sf_link


Cap/Gown & Dues Info:

Seniors will receive cap/gown and announcement information at the mandatory senior 
AT on Wednesday, October 13th with the Josten’s representative.  Josten’s will return 
on Thursday, November 11th and Friday, November 12th during lunches (11:07-12:55) 
to collect the orders.

Senior dues are $20 and cover the cost of the class gift, flowers, and other costs 
associated with graduation.  

Your payment to Jostens for your cap/gown/tassel and any other items you order from 
Jostens, as well as your senior dues should be paid at the time the order is placed on 
November 11th or 12th.

**PLEASE NOTE: You will need two checks, one to CHS for senior dues in the amount of 
$20 and a second check to Jostens for payment of the cap and gown and any other 
items you order.

Seniors attending CTE can pick up the information packet in the main office at CHS 
beginning the afternoon of October 13nd.  CTE seniors can return their cap and gown 
order and dues to the main office by November 11th.  The main office is open 
6:30-3:30 daily.

Senior Yearbook Info

All senior portraits (and other senior section 
photos) are due by Friday, November 19th, 
2021.  We strongly prefer that photos be 
submitted electronically (in .jpg format) - the 
picture quality is much better.

Photos should be sent to 
cshyearbook@colchestersd.org.

If you are unable to submit the photo 
electronically, you may put a hard copy in the 
drop box in the main office; yearbook staff will 
scan the photo and return it to you.  Senior 
quotations & messages must be submitted via 
the Google form that will be emailed to 
students at the start of the school year.

Please visit the CHS Yearbook website for more 
information (CHS Website >Other resources 
>Resources >Yearbook).

Buy your yearbook now!
There are two ways to order a yearbook: 

1. Use your credit or debit card to pay online 
at www.jostens.com. 

2. Write a check made payable to CHS, and 
submit it to Ms. Gagne’s mailbox in the 
main office along with an order form 
(available in the main office).  Seal it in an 
envelope and clearly label your name.  
Sorry, we are no longer accepting cash for 
yearbook payment.

You can order your yearbook starting on August 
1st, 2021 for $75.  We will be accepting orders 
until June 11th, 2022.  If you don’t pre-order a 
yearbook we only order 20 extras - don’t let your 
student miss out on this amazing publication!  
Order your yearbook now!

Please visit the CHS Yearbook website for more 
information (CHS Website >Other resources 
>Resources >Yearbook).

S
e
n

io
r
s

http://www.jostens.com/


Project Graduation
Colchester High School

Class of 2O22

Project Graduation is a substance free celebration for graduating seniors on the night of 
graduation and will be held the night of June 11, 2022.  The event is sponsored by local 

businesses and fundraising.  The event is not sponsored by the school and is a separate entity 
made up of parents of graduating seniors.  

Meetings: 1st and 3rd Monday starting November 15th

Email: Make sure you are on our email list - if you are not getting our emails and would like to, 
send a request to projectgradplan2022@gmail.com

Upcoming Events:

● We are in the process of planning multiple 
fundraising events in order to raise money for 
Project Grad.  These include:

○ Calcutta
○ Blue Jean Ball
○ Comedy Divas

● You aren’t able to attend our monthly 
evening meetings???  Don’t fret!  You can still 
help out!!  We have committees that will 
each focus on a portion of the big event.  
These committees will meet outside of our 
Monday night meeting and the committee 
chair will report back to the full group.  If you 
would like to be part of a committee please 
email Project Grad and let us know.  The 
committees include:

○ Registration/Security
○ Food
○ Entertainment
○ Transportation
○ Gifts and Raffles

● All of the fundraising events and the planning 
for Project Grad are organized by Parent 
Volunteers.  Please consider volunteering to 
ensure these events happen.

Other ways to support Project Grad:

● Please join our Facebook page - Colchester 
High School Project Grad 2022

● Seaway car wash is accepting donations on 
behalf of Project Grad when you wash your 
car - support this local business and tell your 
friends and neighbors!

● Drop bottles and cans for redemption at Cap 
’n Cork - 164 Porters Point Road and donate 
to Project Grad 2022

● We have also created a GoFundMe page that 
you can donate to and please share with any 
contact you may have. GoFundMe 2022

● If you have personal connections with any 
businesses, we are looking for donations of 
cash, merchandise, services and/or gift 
certificates. These donations from businesses 
or families would be raffled off at events, 
such as a silent auction.  Donations can be 
made to CHS Project Graduation, a 501(c)(3) 
nonprofit organization and are tax deductible 
as allowed by law.

● If you would like to make a tax deductible 
donation to Project Grad make a check out to 
CHS Project Graduation 2022 and mail it to:
Colchester High School
Attn: Project Graduation
PO Box 900, Colchester VT  05446

mailto:projectgradplan2022@gmail.com
https://www.gofundme.com/f/class-of-2022-sendoffsafely-celebrate-graduates?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet+spider1v&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer


CHS would like to thank everyone that made the fall season an overwhelming success. We are a week 
away from the completion of the 2020 fall athletic season in the state of Vermont. I am so happy for all of 
our student athletes, especially our senior class for being able to participate in the activities they love and 
have invested so much time in over their lifetimes. 

We will continue to wait on guidance regarding what our winter season will look like. We know that the 
winter season will begin on Monday November 29, with competitions to follow as the calendar turns to 
december. 

Click here to register for Winter Sports

Again, a big thanks to all our Laker families for their continued support of all of our programs.
Mark Ellingson, CHS Activities & Athletics Director

Congratulations to all of the Fall teams on a season well played. And good luck to those still in the 
playoffs!! Thank you to all of the families who volunteered to work a shift (or two) in the concession 
stand! CABA has been providing concessions during home soccer games and profits from the 
concessions help pay for uniforms and other needed equipment for CHS teams. We cannot do this 
without your help so thank you again for continuing to help support our athletes! There are just a 
couple of more shifts left to work this season (Concession Sign Up) and then we will see you in the 
concession stand again next Fall! We would like to thank the local businesses that help support 
Colchester athletes through CABA: Broadacres Bingo, The Spanked Puppy, Three Brother's Pizza, ACE 
hardware, McKenzies and Coca-Cola. 

CABA has the apparel store open for business so you can get your Laker gear! Our store has many new 
and exciting items to choose from to show your #lakerpride. All orders will need to be picked up at 
Joann’s in Colchester. Check it out here CHS CABA online store.

CABA has also reopened the Be The Change store now until December 1st. So get your order in soon 
here: ChsBeTheChange.

SAVE THE DATE!! CABA will again be hosting the Winter Ball for CHS this year. We are still in the 
planning phase, but be sure to join us Sunday January 16th for the Winter Ball. And don't worry, there 
is no school on Monday January 17th in honor of Martin Luther King Jr. 

CABA meets on the second Tuesday of every month. Please join us at our next meeting on Tuesday 
November 9th. Anyone interested can email chscaba@gmail.com if they would like to attend the next 
meeting and/or if they have any questions about becoming part of CABA.  

What does CABA (Colchester Athletic Boosters Association) do for Colchester High school sports? 
CABA purchases uniforms for Cross Country, Field Hockey, Golf, Soccer, Alpine Skiing, Basketball, Dance, Nordic 
Skiing, Baseball, Lacrosse, Softball, Tennis and Track and Field. CABA also helps buy essential equipment and 
invests in large scale projects. These are expenses that are not covered by the school budget with tax revenue. 
All CABA apparel purchases help support this mission. 

Parents, grandparents, friends and athletes are all welcome to volunteer with CABA.
●E-mail chscaba@gmail.com with any questions or to volunteer. 
●Follow CABA on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/CABAVT/ or on Instagram
●Sign up at https://smile.amazon.com/. Pick Colchester Athletic Booster Association Inc, and a portion of 

your sales will be donated right back to CABA. 
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https://colchesterhighschool.rankonesport.com/New/NewInstructionsPage.aspx
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054AAEA82EA13-2021
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/lakerpride?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVD9fXQFTPubKqt-LojuE0K1Mm3RBtZslP_Jf7DDDwA1jcpmkVVD0QNuDqa-3xgvyb2n_nBw7lT7E9JGM7gndtJcM7IXdZCV6pXbPWz4Nt4fcB_tvkJQEvC8BBxXibUIO1BghoZzF_vQh6Gkn7wtrzu&__tn__=*NK-R
https://chscaba.itemorder.com/sale?fbclid=IwAR2BqHWP-x_eUQNh4or-282qBLkkoT4-GYuBIQxgWNcVT7j7h9Kq2JUIcls
https://chsbethechange.itemorder.com/shop/sale/?saleCode=V6EHJ&fbclid=IwAR2a2jL_rVIi-8VvGmRUwiVxzVW6Tt0NzqjBWn03XVnBX6iRi4wA8N-7G94
https://www.facebook.com/CABAVT/


YOU’RE IMPORTANT. YOU MATTER.

YOU CAN BE THE CHANGE! 
Whether you’re on the field, court, mountain, trail, classroom, art room, 
music studio, cafeteria, hallway, or just around town, YOU can stand up 
for change. YOU can advocate for yourself and others. YOU can be the 

change you want to see in the world.

BE THE CHANGE is an effort by the Colchester Athletic Boosters Association (CABA) to raise 
awareness for social justice and to remind students that they themselves can be the change. 
Proceeds from the sale of shirts will be donated to a local organization that helps educate 
and communicate about racial injustice.

Get a FREE STICKER from 
Mrs. Brigante or Mrs. Murphy

Show your support by ordering a 
Be The Change shirt or hoodie!
Many styles available. 
Scan the QR code with your photo app to go to the shirt 
website or go directly to: chsbethechange.itemorder.com  /CABA_VT



And just like that...And just like that...
2021 Football Season has come to an end

JV

Varsity 

A big thank you to everyone for all
your support during the 2021

football season. Football would not
be possible without our great

community, volunteers and sponsors
that help us all season long.  We

appreciate your support.

Thank you!

North vs. South
Game

We would like to congratulate
Alex Rublee and Ben Knapp for

being selected to play in the
North vs. South Senior Bowl.   

 Location:  Castleton University
Date:  Nov 20, 2021    

Kick off:  12:30pm                
Tickets sold online or at the

gate. GO NORTH!!!





You can make CHANGES! And we’ll 
help you get there.

CHANGES is a program that provides support for any student who would like to focus on 
issues of emotional well-being, mental health and wellness, substance use, or the life 
stressors that can emerge throughout the high school years.

Changes can support students to make healthier decisions and address challenges in 
their lives by:

● Increasing their awareness of their thoughts, feelings, and behaviors
● Building new skills and strategies for managing life stressors
● Becoming more informed, active, and responsible in their own decision making

 
If you would like to access support through the CHANGES program:
You can speak with Director of Student Support Services Jean Shea, 802-264-5714, or 
your School Counselor. We look forward hearing from you!

CHANGES is facilitated by Amy Jensen, MSW. Amy is a 
Social Worker with specialized expertise in working with 
teens, young adults, and families. Amy is a Clinician at 
Centerpoint and partners with Colchester High School to 
provide on-site, school-based screening, brief 
intervention, skills work, referral to services and supports, 
and family support as well. You can contact Amy Jensen 
for information at: 802-488-7717 or by email at 
AmyJ@Centerpointservices.org

mailto:AmyJ@Centerpointservices.org


The UVM Extension 4-H program is pleased to offer the following programs this fall.
 

Discover GIS 
Join us to learn all about Geographic Information Systems (GIS) - a key technology now and for the future! In this 
two session virtual workshop you will start your journey into learning GIS by creating your own StoryMap and 
more. Learn more and sign up today!  Space is limited to 20 youth in grades 7-12, November 3 and 17, 7:00 - 8:00 
pm online.

Exploring Vermont Dairy
Curious about how dairy farmers in Vermont use technology on the farm or ever wonder how a diet for a cow is 
formulated?  Participants will have an opportunity to delve into these and other questions about dairy farming. For 
ages 12-18; online. Learn more here.

VTeen 4-H Science Pathways Cafes:
Our Fall Schedule is now available. Click here to view. We are offering both in-person and virtual cafes!

Teen science cafes are open to youth in grades 7-12; teens will meet a scientist, learn about their work, explore 
different science pathways, engage in informal discussions and ask questions.  All virtual sessions are recorded for 
asynchronous at-home learning. You can view recordings here.

Face Mask Requirements: Everyone is required to wear face coverings over their nose and mouth when inside UVM 
buildings, regardless of vaccination status. All users of UVM buildings must continue to monitor themselves for 
symptoms of COVID-19 and not come to campus, nor participate in UVM in-person activities, if they are 
experiencing symptoms or have tested positive for COVID-19 in the past 10 days.

Youth Environmental Summit:
YES is an annual event for youth in grades 6-12 who want to learn about environmental issues and find ways to 
take action.

We are also opening us our YES Flipgrid for the entire month of November where you can explore, learn, and 
engage in a wide variety of topics from pre-recorded workshops. Youth can also participate in the YES Scavenger 
Hunt and win prizes!

Learn more and register here.
 

Teens Reaching Youth (TRY) for the Environment: TRY stands for Teens Reaching Youth and is an 
environmental leadership opportunity for students in grades 7-12. It is an environmental education program 
taught by teens and designed to increase environmental literacy and responsibility in younger youth. TRY for the 
Environment connects young people to real-world environmental problems by allowing them to be key change 
agents contributing to real-world solutions.  Learn more here. Applications are due no later than November 8, 
2021.
 

VTeen Leadership Weekend: VTeen Leadership Weekend, November 19-21, is a fun-filled weekend 
developing important skills and traits that will help you stretch and improve your leadership, communication, 
problem solving, teamwork and other transferable skills to take back and use in your club work, school and 
community. Open to all youth in grades 7-12. Learn more here and register.

https://www.uvm.edu/sites/default/files/4-H-and-Youth/events/2021-event-results/Discover_GIS_flyer_Nov2021.pdf
https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements
https://www.uvm.edu/sites/default/files/4-H-and-Youth/events/2021-event-results/Fall_2021_Schedule_Teen_Science_Cafes.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXgBDTkoh3SmF7EAwg77emQ/playlists
https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements
https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements
https://www.uvm.edu/extension/youth/announcements


Parks & Recreation
The Colchester Parks & Recreation 

Department is seeking fun, 
responsible and caring Site 

Assistants to work in a creative 
hands-on school-age environment 

for the A.C.E. After School Program 
for the 2021-2022 School Year. This 

is a great opportunity to work with 
children in a dynamic, supportive, 

and fun environment. Applicants 
must be 16 years or older. For more 

information and how to apply, visit 
colchestervt.gov/HR

Colchester Parks and Recreation is 
also offering two adult yoga classes 
this fall for those 18 and up. Hatha 
Flow Yoga begins November 15th 

and incorporates restorative 
postures, longer holds, and guiding 

movement with the breath. This 
class will focus on developing 

strength, balance and flexibility. 
Restorative Aerial Yoga begins 

November 21st and is related to a 
healing and gentle side of yoga. 

The yoga hammock helps support 
the body and is perfect to help you 

relax deep into each posture. To 
register visit 

colchestervt.gov/recreation or call 
802-264-5640.

 

Congrats to CHAMP!

voted best high school 
mascot in the state of 

vermont

#LakerNation

http://colchestervt.gov/HR
http://colchestervt.gov/recreation


Calendar of 
Events

November:
1 PDC Mtg. 2:40P
2 School Board Mtg. 7P
3 TL Mtg. 9:43A
4 SAT Registration Due for Dec. 4 Test
4 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P
5 ACT Registration Due for Dec. 11 Test
6 SAT Test Date
8 Dept. Mtg. 2:40P
9 GLA Mtg. 2:40P
10 TL Mtg. 2:40P
11-13Colchester Theatre Company Fall 

Production 7P
15 PDC Mtg. 2:40P
15 Winter Sports Parent/Athlete Mtg. - 

Virtual

November:
16 School Board Mtg. 7P
17 TL Mtg. 9:43A
18 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P
22-23Teacher In-Service
24-26Thanksgiving Recess
29 Dept. Mtg. 2:40P 

December:
1 TL Mtg. 2:40P 
2 Faculty Mtg. 2:40P 
4 SAT Test Date
4 Speech & Debate Tournament 9A-3P
6 Dept. Mtg. 2:40P
7 GLA Mtg. 2:40P
7 School Board Mtg. 7P
8 TL Mtg. 8:42A
8 Early Release
11 ACT Test Date
13 PDC Mtg. 2:40P

Colchester High School
131 Laker Lane
P.O. Box 900
Colchester VT 05446

Phone: (802) 264-5700
Fax: (802) 264-5757

Colchester High School
Excellence & Equity

In a climate of Respect, Responsibility & Pride

We engage in 
DIVERSE LEARNING 

EXPERIENCES 
rooted in relationships, 

relevance, rigor, and shared 
responsibility.

★
We demonstrate 

RESPECT & COMPASSION 
for ourselves, one another, 

and our school.
★

We create 
SAFE SPACES

 where all Lakers can thrive.

We 
WORK TOGETHER 

to build on one another’s 
strengths and perspectives.

★
We cultivate a 

STRONG & CONNECTED 
COMMUNITY 

that respects and celebrates 
all Lakers.

★
We empower all Lakers to 

use their voice, pursue their 
aspirations and be 

ACTIVE & ENGAGED 
members of our community.

Colchester High School
Essential Expectations for Student Learning

    LEARN THINK
Continuously and Mindfully Creatively and Critically

      COMMUNICATE     ACT
       Thoughtfully and Effectively Responsibly and Ethically

The CHS graduate applies the skills and habits of mind that 
foster lifelong learning and personal growth.

The CHS graduate demonstrates critical and creative thinking 
across multiple modalities (artistically, verbally, graphically, 
numerically, textually, physically).

The CHS graduate communicates complex thoughts and ideas 
effectively in a variety of ways (artistically, verbally, graphically, 
numerically, textually, physically).

The CHS graduate acts as a responsible citizen, makes 
connections, and engages with the local and global community.
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